MAYOR SUBMITTED THE REPORT TO
THE NIS CITY ASSEMBLY MEMBERS
August 10th
Nis City Mayor Darko Bulatovic submitted a two-year report on
his work and the work of the City Council to the members of
Nis City Assembly. The most significant result was the
stabilization of city finances, regular settlement of all
financial obligations, and repayment of debts from the
previous period in the amount of 2.6 billion dinars without
taking any new loans from the banks, neither for current
liquidity nor for the allowed bank overdraft. Also, according
to him, this period was marked by the great support from the
President of the Republic and the Government, both in
financial and investment segments, facilitating the city to
become a major regional center of this part of our country,
through the implementation of the projects such as: completion
of highway corridors, reconstruction of the railway line,
investment in the airport, completion of the Clinical Center,
activities on the construction of a roundabout and
reconstruction of the railway line from Nis to Dimitrovgrad, a
new plant for wastewater treatment, 6 new factories,
reconstruction of schools, support for reconstruction of
facades. Bulatovic pointed out that both the President and the
Government were in Nis several times, as well as numerous
ambassadors, whose visits aimed at providing support for the
development of this part of Serbia. “New jobs, employment, a
better standard of our fellow citizens, more satisfied people,
this is all what we striving for,” Bulatovic said. The Mayor
said that there were things he was not satisfied with:” “The
debts that we inherited from the previous period, which we had
to return, burdened us, and at the same time we had to settle
regularly the current bills and financial commitments. Until
this moment we have successfully dealt with this, and I am

confident that we will continue to solve these problems
successfully. Never before has the City of Nis had such big
investments, big projects. In solving the communal problems
for Hum, Brenica and other parts of the city, in the next
year, we will allocate at least one billion dinars more than
this year, and that is why we need more project designers. We
have allocated 6.5 million dinars for projects design outside
the jobs entrusted to the Institute for Urban Planning, so
that we would be more prepared for the projects that are ahead
of us,” the Mayor concluded.

